New Highland Elementary School

Site-Base Meeting Minutes

September 14, 2007

Members Present:  Connie Goff, J. D. Duncan, Renee Cox, Joan Hill, Pancy Jones and Jonnie Thompson

Visitors Present:  Debbie Anderson and Robin Pitvorec

The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m.

1.  Budget

Itemized Budgets

Add categories to accounts for council to review each month.  The council does not need to review Fund Account Ledger and Schedule of Balances.  Council would like for Mrs. Karen Killensworth (School Secretary) to have ledger sheets of every account for the next council meeting.  Mrs. Goff will notify Mrs. Killensworth about this change.

Pancy Jones made a motion to approve budget, J. D. Duncan seconded the motion.

Minutes from the August meeting were reviewed and the following changes added:

Curriculum Committee

Mr. Mark Thomas ( New Highland Assistant Principal) will share the responsibility for purchasing all textbooks, textbook inventory, textbook adoptions, etc. with the curriculum committee.  The curriculum committee will assist Mr. Thomas with gathering grade level input for textbook adoptions and working the budget.

J.D. Duncan made a motion to approve August and Special Called meeting minutes and Jonnie Thompson seconded the motion.

Smart Boards-Mrs. Holly Sheroan felt the SmartBoard she had won from the blind draw would be best utilized in a classroom setting.  At this time, the special education teachers will be excluded from the drawing due to giving the special education and regular classroom teacher TWO chances at winning the SMART BOARD.  The goal of the council is to have a SMARTBOARD in every classroom when funds become available.

Mr. Duncan made a motion to have a draw for regular education teachers only and Connie Goff seconded the motion.  

TITLE 1 BUDGET

Mrs. Debbie Anderson (Title 1 Coordinator) presented the 2007-2008 Title 1 Budget to the council.  After salaries, the budget is $30, 488.15 and the council discussed possible ways to spend money.  The council would like to get additional feedback from staff on ideas on how to best utilize the Title 1 money.  The council may wish to have a special called meeting if needed to begin working on this process.

Joan Hill made a motion to approve Title 1 budget and Connie Goff seconded the motion.  

DRESS CODE

The council recommended teachers and the office staff to use their discretion for the shorts ( 2 inches above the knee and below).  

Study Island
The price quoted to New Highland for the purchase of Study Island for grades 4 and 5 was $1323.75.  Renee Cox made a motion to approve the purchase of this program and J. D. Duncan seconded the motion.  Money for purchase will come from the Instructional Funds Per Pupil Account.

Assistants Assignment

3rd and 4th grade teachers would like to propose pulling assistants from other areas to assist students during the writing block time of 10:00-10:45 every day.  

5th grade team will discuss options will 4th grade team to come up with a solution to give teachers extra writing help.  

Options included:

*Pulling Mrs. Nelson from the computer lab (2 days only)

*Pulling Mrs. Ora Moreau from Mrs. Greene’s planning every day.  Mrs. Greene would lose Mrs. Moreau for 15 minutes during her planning period. One conflict mention with losing Mrs. Moreau during this time is she assists with the second grade lunch duty.  A solution to lunch duty help is pulling Mrs. Brenda Hardin from the office.

The council will call a special called meeting after 4th and 5th grade teams meet.

Joan Hill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:40, Jonnie Thompson seconded the motion.

